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May 8, 2001

To IEEE Transformer Committee, IEEE Switchgear Committee and other Interested Persons

Subject: Transient Recovery Voltage for Transformer Limited Faults

I am writing to you because you have indicated an interest in the subject of Switching Transformer Limited Faults.  We are organizing a working group to study this subject and to collect data during the testing of new transformers. The existing hard data on this subject is about 30 years old and may be limited in scope of designs represented. 

Because there have been system problems associated with interrupting transformer secondary faults at the request of the users a new standard C37.06.1 has been issued.  This standard was based in part on the limited earlier studies but hard data does not exist to establish the adequacy of this standard.  We do know as a circuit breaker manufacturer that we still receive requests for requirements significantly beyond the scope of the above standard.

The first meeting of the working group will take place during the IEEE Switchgear Committee Meeting May 21 – 24, 2001 in Charleston, SC at the Mills House Hotel.  I know that this notice is short for you to participate directly in this meeting.  We will meet Monday morning May 21 at 10:15 - 12:00. The room assignment is not yet determined check at the registration desk. 

If you would like to participate by attending future meetings, or be a corresponding member, please let me know.  I will send you copies of the meeting minutes and drafts of any documents we produce. The attached write up provides a more detailed description of what our objective is.  In the future I will try to conduct all correspondence by E-mail. If you are interested in continuing this participation please provide me with the following information: 

Name,  Company,  Phone # ,  Fax #,  E-mail Address,  Member WG Y/N
For those of you that purchase transformers I would request that you add to your specification the requirement to record the natural frequency of the transformer with the secondary side shorted and grounded.  For those that are transformer manufacturers, please add this test as part of the standard test information that you provide to your customers.

I look forward to hearing from each of you.  I would ask for any suggestions you might have concerning how to organize the collection of data.  We must be sensitive to the needs of the users and manufacturers for them to be able to remain anonymous and yet enable them to share the collected data.

With best regards,

Mel Smith

Chairman of Working Group, IEEE Switchgear Committee

Siemens Power Transmission & Distribution, Inc.

P.O. Box 6289 ( Jackson, MS  39288-6289

444 Highway 49 South ( Greenway Industrial Park (Richland, MS 39218 (Tel:  (601) 932-9855 Fax: (60932-9911

e-mail:  mel.smith@ptd.siemens.com


